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6th December 2021 
 
 
Dear Parents/Carers 
 
 
On behalf of Governors and staff at Woodside, we would like to thank you for your continued 
support.  
 
We are approaching the end of term - the last day of which will be Friday 17th December 2021. 
The school will close at 12:20pm where students will be shown out of school by their teachers 
for the Christmas break. As is our usual practice, we will make sure that lunch is available for 
all students with free school meals only, but there will be no lunch provided otherwise. There 
will, of course, be food served at break time as usual as well as our daily free breakfast to all 
students.  
 
In the new year, and following government guidelines we will be Lateral Flow Testing all year 
groups on the first day back to school in order to ensure we are doing our part to slow the 
spread of Covid on return to school and in turn safeguard all of our students. 
Students will return on Wednesday 5th January where your child will have their test and 
then go straight home. Students entitled to a free school meal will be able to collect a 
packed lunch from the canteen on exit.  
 
School will then open, as normal, for all year groups on Thursday 6th January 2021 at 
08.40am 

Year 7 

Year 7 Tutor 
group   

Arrival time 

E  Q  U A 8.40am arrival  
L  I T Y 9.00am arrival  

Year 8 

Year 8 Tutor 
group   

Arrival time 

E  Q  U A 9.30am arrival  
 L  I T Y 10.00am arrival  
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Year 9 

Year 9 Tutor 
group   

Arrival time 

E  Q  U A 10.40am arrival  
L  I T Y 11:00am arrival  

Year 10 

Year 10 Tutor 
group   

Arrival time 

E  Q  U A  11. 40am arrival  
L  I T Y 12.20.pm arrival  
  

 
Year 11  

Year 11 Tutor 
group   

Arrival time 

E  Q  U A  1.30pm arrival  
L  I T Y 2.00pm arrival  

 
I would like to take this opportunity to wish you, your friends and family a safe and 
happy Christmas and New Year. 
 
We will be holding a virtual parents evening for Year 9 in addition to the Year 9 parents 
evening later in the Year on Wednesday 5th Jan- a separate communication has gone out 
in relation to this. A reminder Year 10 parents evening will take place on Thursday 20th 
January.  
 
I would like to wish you the very best for the season and a restful and safe break. 
 
 
 
Yours sincerely  
 

 
Angela Wallace 
Head 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 

  

 
 
 
 
 
  


